From:

Juliana Cherry

To:

villageduo@gmail.com

CC:

Julia Acker

Date:

2/28/2020 1:56 PM

Subject:

Re: Urgent: Request - March 2, 2020 MHRB_2020-0001 Site View

Dear Christina and Robert.

I am happy to place your comments in the administrative record. While the department inadvertently did not schedule a March 2nd site view for MHRB_2020-0001, PBS does not prohibit them. Staff is recommending that the matter be presented at the March 2nd MHRB Meeting, hearing public expression, and then continue the matter to April 2, 2020 for a scheduled site view and consideration by the Review Board.

Regards, Juliana Cherry Planning and Building Services Direct line <u>707-234-2888</u> FB Office <u>707-964-5379</u>

>>> Robert and/or Christina Aranguren < villageduo@gmail.com > 2/28/2020 11:15 AM >>>

Juliana Cherry Planner III Planning & Building Services County of Mendocino

February 28, 2020

Ms. Cherry;

Thank you for your time yesterday. We appreciate your admitting personal error and acknowledging responsibility for not allowing for established site review on Monday, March 2, 2020 prior to public comment and discussion in the matter of CASE#: MHRB_2020-0001, 44855 Pine Street, Mendocino.

Due to the error, we request that the Case be postponed on March 2, 2020 and rescheduled to April 6, 2020 or later date at which time, per standard operating procedure, public comment and discussion can follow staff site review.

Please place the comments into the administrative record.

Thank you,

Bob and Christina Aranguren

cc: Mendocino County staff, MHRB members

bcc: Interested parties

RECEIVED

FEB 2 8 2020

PLANNING & BUILDING SERV FORT BRAGG CA